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End of Term Arrangements Friday 19th July 
Our academic year comes to an end on Friday 19th July. Students should attend timetabled periods 1 
& 2 as usual, followed by a shortened form period and dismissal at 10.45am. The Green Buses are 
scheduled to leave the turning circle at 11.00am.  
 
 
 
Charity Afternoon - Tuesday 16th July 2019 
As your son or daughter may have already informed you, it is our intention to hold a charity afternoon 
on Tuesday 16th July for Years 7-9. We would like to offer a warm invitation to yourselves and other 
relatives to attend. 
  
It is our aim to suspend teaching during the afternoon and to raise awareness and funds for nominated 
charities chosen by individual year groups. The afternoon will begin at 1.45pm and will consist of 
various stalls and activities mainly on the back field. 
  
The nominated charities are: 
  
YEAR 7 – Epilepsy Surgery Friends 
  
YEAR 8 – National Children's Deaf Society 
  
YEAR 9 – Acorns Children’s Hospice 
  
We hope this will be a fantastic afternoon and a great opportunity to raise money for such worthwhile 
causes. Do please come along and join in the fun – and don’t forget to bring lots of loose change! 
 
 
 
Extreme Reading Challenge 
The English department have launched a new competition for over the summer, an Extreme Reading 
Challenge! Students are challenged to take a reading selfie in an extreme location (without doing 
themselves any damage). Can anyone be snapped reading at the top of the Eiffel Tower? Deep into a 
cave? In a kayak or on a surfboard? Whilst on horseback? On top of Mount Snowdon? 
 
The best reading selfie submitted to the English department after the summer holidays will win a Rush 
gift card (giving access to their trampolines, assault course, trapeze, basketball courts and more). 
 
 
 
Library Summer Reading 
Please note that all students can borrow up to 10 books from the Library for the summer holiday. 
 
Also, all outstanding loans must be returned or renewed before the end of term. Please encourage pupils 
to use the Library facilities and use them responsibly. 
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Ski Trip 2020 
A reminder that the second instalment was due for payment on 30 June. Please ensure this is paid over the 
weekend if you have not already done so. 
 
 
 
 
 
Five Ways Edwardians Alumni Association 
We would like to welcome all members of the upper sixth to the Association. We wish you the best of luck 
in your next adventure and hope that wherever it takes you, you will stay in touch by signing up to our 
mailing list. You can sign up via our page on the school website or by completing the sign up form that has 
been emailed to you.  
 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdrusiV7_XBi6q_RKMNS5NStn5haYkXpUxzgplVuYsstLQIg/
viewform 
 
You can also like us on Facebook:  
https://www.facebook.com/KEFWOldEds/ 
 
or follow us on Twitter @fedwardians 
 
 
 
Food Preparation and Nutrition Practical and Test Dates  
Monday 15th July 
Yr7.3 End of Term Test  
Yr7.2 End of Term Test  
 
Tuesday 16th July  
Yr8.3 End of Term Test 
Yr8.1 End of Term Test 
Yr8.2 End of Term Test 
 
Wednesday 17th July  
Yr9 End of Term Test 
 
Thursday 18th July 
Cooking club - catch up and get together with pupils to decide next years recipes and look at the ones we 
enjoyed the most from this year.   
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